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King County Flood Control District Executive Director Report

December 15, 2008

FCD 2008-17:  Interlocal Agreement for King County Services

This is an Agreement to have King County continue providing technical expertise and support to implement the Flood Control District work plan and budget.

The term of the agreement is 2 years with an opportunity to extend the agreement for 2 more years without needing to renegotiate.  

The agreement incorporates policies and procedures that have been put in place since the time of the original agreement adopted last year for service during 2008.  These include:

· Authority for the Director of Natural Resources and Parks to sign certain agreements on behalf of the district.

· Assisting the district with acquiring insurance.

· Staffing the basin technical committees and the Advisory committee.

New authority is included to allow the Executive Director to approve changes in the capital project list recommended by the department without board approval if those projects are within the adopted plan and within the adopted 6-year capital budget.

The reason for such authority include the ability to act quickly in the event of construction contracting efficiencies, to act within the fish window on projects, to continue making progress even when a project may be delayed.

Performance reports are required but the number of reports is streamlined.

King County Flood Control District Executive Director Report

December 15, 2008

FCD 2008-16:  Interlocal Agreement for Opportunity Fund Program

The Opportunity fund program is a set-aside of 10% of the district’s tax revenue for projects to be identified and implemented by municipalities.

Projects must meet the criteria previously approved by the Flood District.

The County WLRD will run a project request process and after determining eligibility will provide the Flood District Board with a project list for approval.  The budget is already approved.

This Agreement is the form of agreement to be used as the “contract” between the flood district and municipalities.  

After approval of the project list, the Executive Director would be authorized to sign the agreements with the municipalities using the form before you today.

The projects must include deliverables, a schedule, and budget.

1/3 of funding will be provided upon signing the agreement.

Two other payment would be made during the year on a reimbursable basis.  June-July/ Nov.-Dec.
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